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Responsible GM: Lili Rosic
Author: Michael Casey

Recommendation(s)
That Council note the petition from the Officer Tennis Club has been received and will be 
investigated further for further consideration at the June Council Meeting

Attachments
Nil

Executive Summary
A petition has been received from the Officer Tennis Club requesting upgrades to their facilities 
to make them more accessible and female friendly. 

The petition will be investigated with a report due to Council for the June Council meeting. 

Background
A petition from the Officer Tennis Club of 98 signatures has been received and tabled at the 
Council meeting on 11 April.  The petition requests upgrades to paths of travel, pavilion 
accessibility1 including construction of an accessible toilet, disabled car parking bay/s, and 
suitable change facilities for females. 

Policy Implications

Any upgrades will be undertaken in accordance with Counci’s Sport Facility Standards. 

Relevance to Council Plan
2.1 We support the creation of liveable spaces and places

2.1.1 Advocate, plan for and deliver accessible community infrastructure and services that 
address community need.
2.1.2 Plan and maintain safe, inclusive and connected open spaces, places and active travel 
routes.

Climate Emergency Consideration
Any future upgrade of the Officer Tennis Club facilities will be undertaken in accordance with 
Council’s ESD policy at the time.

Consultation/Communication
Council has been in frequent contact with the Officer Tennis Club about the facility issues and 
to provide support to the club’s operations and governance. 
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Financial and Resource Implications
No funds have been allocated in the capital works program. 

Conclusion
A petition has been received from the Officer Tennis Club requesting upgrades to their facilities 
to make them more accessible and female friendly.  

The petition will be investigated with a report due to Council for the June Council meeting. 


